Property rights group takes shape

Two dozen people show up for inaugural meeting 

By Laura Snider 
Wednesday, July 2, 2008 

Ongoing Coverage

Stay up-to-date in our Ongoing Coverage Section for the Adverse Possession Case
VIDEO: Nov. 18 protest picnic in support of the Kirlins. WATCH »
VIDEO: Take a look at Don and Susie Kirlin's land and hear them speak about the case. WATCH »
MAP: Satellite image Google map of Hardscrabble Drive.
AUDIO: Listen to NPR's report on the case.
AUDIO: Local singer Don Wrege composed several songs about the land dispute.

· 1. Stealing Land From Our Neighbor 

· 2. This Land Belongs to Don & Susie 

· 3. Edie & Dick (The Grinch Theme)


Email Updates


Get e-mail updates as the story updates. Email automatically checks every 4 hours for new articles.


Documents:

PDF: Read the court order.
PDF: Read the letter to Susie Kirlin from the Colorado Supreme Court’s Attorney Regulation Counsel rejecting her legal ethics claim
PDF: Read a letter sent from Richard McLean and Edith Stevens to their friends and supporters, in which they explain their actions.
PDF: Read a column by Boulder County Bar Association president Sonny Flowers that defends Boulder District Court Judge James C. Klein.
PDF: Read the police report about the suspicious package
PDF: Read the order by Judge Klein denying the Kirlins' case
more documents ...
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More Boulder & County News 

· Feds to NIST: Stop using nuclear materials in Boulder 

· JonBenet Ramsey house back on market for $2.68M 

· Mayor 'deceived' by Broomfield singer's 'Black National Anthem' 
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Share your video, photos and news tips.

Dana Marshall’s wounds are still fresh from a lawsuit decided just over a month ago that ordered her to give up a slice of her backyard to her neighbor. But it hasn’t beaten her down. It’s fired her up.

Now Marshall says she wants to make sure no one else in Boulder has to endure an adverse-possession case without support, and so Wednesday night, she convened the inaugural meeting of the Boulder Property Rights Coalition. The meeting at the Boulder Public Library drew about two dozen people, including the south Boulder couple whose own land loss thrust adverse possession into the spotlight — Don and Susie Kirlin.

“This has just happened to me, so I am fresh with indignation,” Marshall said. “But the Kirlins — they’re a lot more Zen. Susie called me every morning of the trial. ... I want anybody else who has this kind of problem to have that kind of support.”

Marshall’s case revolved around a dispute about who owned a 60-foot-tall privacy fence that divided her property from her neighbors Mohammad and Gay Salim. When Marshall tore the fence down to enhance her view, the Salims argued the fence and the narrow strip of land it bordered was theirs. A judge agreed and ordered Marshall to replace the fence, which the Salims said was protecting their privacy.

The freshly formed group is drawing inspiration and counsel from the Colorado Property Rights Coalition, which has been up and running for about a year and a half with only a shoestring budget and a whole lot of passion. Tom Wambolt, the group’s president, was on hand Wednesday night to give a little guidance.

“He was my knight in shining armor,” Marshall said as she introduced Wambolt to the group. “He came driving up in his big white pickup and said, ‘I’m here to help.’”

Wambolt and his group have helped a lot of folks, including a couple who is now fighting an eminent-domain case brought by the Regional Transportation District in Denver. They’ve picked up a few pointers when fighting a case: Don’t appear like you’re against everything, stay on message, double-check all your facts, research your legal rights and stay calm — all the time.

The majority of the two-hour meeting was spent picking apart the Marshall case as people tried to wrap their heads around the ins and outs of one neighbor taking part of another neighbor’s property.

“As a property owner in Boulder, how do you know what property is really yours,” asked one audience member. “If you do everything you’re supposed to do, get the land surveyed, is there any way to know it’s your property?”

“Apparently not anymore,” another called out.

On Tuesday, a new law went into effect that is meant to make it more difficult for someone to take another’s property under the adverse-possession rule. Marshall, however, doesn’t think it goes far enough to protect property rights.

The Boulder Property Rights Coalition is hosting a rights rally from 1 to 4 p.m. July 26 at the downtown band shell. For more information, visit www.landgrabber.org.

